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In light of the current rise of COVID cases in the community, please see the below, which is   
current advice from the Health Protection Team: 
  
COVID  
It is not recommended that children and young people are tested for COVID-19 unless directed 
to by a health professional. 
 
If a child or young person has a positive COVID-19 test result they should try to stay at home 
and avoid contact with other people for 3 days after the day they took the test, if they can.   
After 3 days, if they feel well and do not have a high temperature, the risk of passing the       
infection on to others is much lower. This is because children and young people tend to be        
infectious to other people for less time than adults. 
 
Children and young people who usually go to school, college or childcare and who live with someone 
who has a positive COVID-19 test result should continue to attend as normal. 
 
COUGHS AND COLDS 
It's fine for a  child to attend school with a minor cough or common cold. But if they have a     
fever, keep them off school until the fever goes. 
 
Encourage children to throw away any used tissues and to wash their hands 
regularly. 
 
HIGH TEMPERATURE 
If a child has a high temperature, keep them off school until it goes away. 
 
The Health Protection Team  
Cornwall Council | Wellbeing & Public Health  

‘ Learning today for the world of tomorrow’ 

 

Universal Infant Free School Meals - 
School Menu Change 

On Thursday 5th October 2023, there will 
be a change of menu - the kitchen will be 
serving a Superhero themed lunch.  We would 
be grateful if your child intends to take their 
Free School Meal entitlement at any time  
during this academic year that, if at all      
possible, they take a meal on this day, as this 
is the date the Government calculates the 

funding our school     
receives, based on 
meals taken that day. 
On Friday 6th October 
2023 the menu will   
return to normal.  

Cross Country Dates 2023/24 Season 

Race 2 
03.10.23 

Reception/KS1 and KS2  
HCC North Site - 4.15pm 

Race 3 
07.11.23 

KS2 
Mullion - 4pm 

Race 4 
27.02.24 

KS2/Peninsula Qualifier 
HCC South Site - 4pm 

Peninsula Final  
TBC March 

KS2 
TBC 

School Games Final 
TBC March 

KS2 
Newquay 

Race 5 
14.05.24 

Reception/KS1 and KS2 
Mullion - 4pm 

Race 6  
21.05.24 

KS2 
Porthleven - 4pm 

Fun Run 
11.06.24 

KS2 
Mullion - 4pm 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/cough/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/common-cold/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/fever-in-children/


Weekly Attendance 

 

 

Dates for your Diary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On return, our school menu will be on WEEK 1 

The            
expected      
percentage 
attendance 
for a child is 
96%.  Let’s 
see if each 
class can aim 
for this or 
above! 

Date Event 

Monday 25th September Year 1 Hearing Screening 

Friday 29th September  NASAL FLU VACCINE  - Whole School 

Wednesday 4th October Individual Pupil Photos with Hatchbox Photography 

Friday 6th October INSET DAY 

W/C 23rd October HALF TERM 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

Boomerang  

Breakfast and Afterschool Club  

We cannot accept any child/children into the 
club, before or after school unless they are 
booked in advance.  Bookings need to be made 
the week before, the cut off is Thursday 
lunchtime, to  ensure you can get your child/
children a space.  If asked after this date we 
apologise but your child will not be allocated a 
place. This allows us to staff and resource this 
club. We really appreciate your support.  

Thank you, The Boomerang Team.  

Flu Vaccine Information 
 

In 2023/24 all children in Primary Schools from Reception to year 6 (inclusive) will be offered 
the vaccine. The vaccination is free and recommended for young children; it is administered by a 
quick and simple spray up the nose. Please enter www.nhs.uk/child-flu to access information explain-
ing the vaccination programme which also includes details about the small number of children for 
whom the nasal vaccine is not appropriate.  
 

We are due to visit your child’s school on Friday 29 September 2023. In order to access the 
online consent form, please enter or click on the following link:  
https://www.kernowimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/Flu PLEASE ENSURE YOU ENTER THE FULL 
UNIQUE SCHOOL REFERENCE CODE. The code for your child’s school is: EE143994 
 

Please submit your consent form by midday Wednesday 27 September 2023 to ensure your child 
receives their vaccination. If you experience any problems accessing the form please telephone 
01872 221105 for Cornwall schools and 01392 342678 for Devon schools and the team will be 
happy to help. Please note that as in previous years you must opt into the programme. If a consent 
form is not submitted your child will not be vaccinated.  

Class Attendance % No. of Lates 

Sunbeams 95.2 0 

Stars 100 0 

1KB 96.7 0 
1HH/BM 99.2 0 

2HE 97.4 1 

2NE 98.7 0 

3JD/PL 97.4 0 

3SG/CP 94.3 0 

4SC 97.5 3 
4SR 91.6 0 

5RG/HH 94.5 2 

5CW 94.2 0 

6KH 95.5 0 

6KD 90.7 1 

Whole 

School 

Total 

95.9% 

https://www.kernowimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/Flu

